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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

SCHOOLS REBUILDING PROGRAMME 

You may have already seen the great news that we have been successful 

in our application for funding from the Government/DfE to refurbish or 

rebuild Moorfield Primary School. At this point we don’t know how much 

funding we have been allocated or what the rebuilding programme will 

look like for our school. We hope to have further information to share 

with you either next week or in the new year. I would personally like to 

thank the School Governors who have supported us and constantly 

fought for funding to improve our school building. I firmly believe that 

without their input we wouldn’t be this great position now. I would also 

like to thank the Estates Management Team at the Local Authority who 

supported us in our application.  

  

CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY 

Thank you for supporting this event today and thank you for all your 

kind donations. As shared in the previous newsletter all donations will be 

split equally between Save the Children and Mission for Christmas.  

           More news on the next page 

Friday 9th - Thursday 15th December 

Classes of the Week: R/KS1: RS KS2: 5SR         

House of the Week: Dolphin                                          

Pupil of the Week: Madison Stewart 6HT 

12th -  16th December 

KP Oscar W     

3B Charlie G 3C Isabella O’S  4C Abigail O  4W Luke F      

5G Farida G  5SR Archie M   6HT Cal M  6M  Thurston K 

5th - 9th December 

Rec 89% Year 1 94%, Year 2 91%, Year 3 95%, 

Year 4 95%, Year 5 94%, Year 6 91%%                          



YEAR 5 SWIMMING GALA 

Special shout out for Scarlett 5SR and        

Harry 5SR who along with Jamie, Thomas, 

Evan, Charlotte and Sophie in 5G, swam for 

school in the Y5 gala at Grand Central this 

week. 18 schools took part. After a VAR 

check, the boys were crowned joint winners 

with Queensgate from Bramhall. The girls we 

think were 5th. This was an amazing effort by 

Charlotte, Scarlett and Sophie as the girls were 

a swimmer short so all the girls had to double 

up and swim extra races. Thanks to Mr Roffey 

and Mrs Reeder-Hurst for accompanying the 

children.  

More news on the next page 



YEAR 2 TASTING EXPERIENCE 

Our Year 2 pupils, as part of their Europe topic, tasted a variety of 

European food this week from Belgium waffles to croissants and 

salami. As you can see from the photographs they couldn’t wait to 

get stuck in! 

CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCES  

We have had a fantastic week watching our children sing, dance 

and act from Reception, KS1 and KS2. I hope those of you who 

were able to attend enjoyed the performances as much as we did. 

Thank you to Miss Short, Mrs Stout and Mr Heaton for organising 

these shows and to all the teachers and teaching assistants that 

helped.  

More news on the next page 



 

 WINTER WATER SAFETY  

After the very sad news we heard earlier this week regarding the young children  

playing on a frozen lake in Sollihull, the council has put out the following message 

on their Facebook and Twitter pages on Thursday in response to an incident in  

Stockport. 

  

‘This afternoon members of our team at Bramall Hall have had to remove a 

member of the public from the grounds after he was caught ice skating on the 

ponds in the park. The ponds may look picturesque, but the ice is thin and un-

stable. After the tragic news in Solihull earlier this week, we cannot overstate 

how dangerous the actions of this member of the public was. Falling into    

freezing water through ice can be fatal in minutes. Please do not walk on ponds 

or lakes when they are frozen over’ 

  

I know that this goes without saying but please speak to your own children about 

winter water safety, particularly in light of the recent tragic events in Solihull. There 

are two links here which are useful support tools and a poster as part of this       

newsletter.  

  

Your Safety - Greater Manchester Fire Rescue Service  is a useful link to send to    

families as part of your general messaging around this issue. 

https://www.rlss.org.uk/winter-water-safety is a little more detailed and contains 

some resources that you may choose to use with your children.  Your pastoral leads 

should have already received this from a communication sent out earlier in the week. 

 

END OF AUTUMN 2 ASSEMBLY 

We will be celebrating a number of children across the school on Wednesday 21st  

December with our end of half term assembly. If your child has been chosen this half 

term you will have received an email from the school office. Please check your junk 

folder as well as your inbox. These assemblies will take place in the KS2 Hall. 

 

FINAL DAY - a reminder 

A reminder that we finish on Friday 23rd December at 1.25pm in Reception, KS1 and 

Kaleidoscope and 1.30pm in KS2. Parents and Carers are welcome to come and     

collect their child from their usual playground at these times. However if collecting 

your child early is not an option for you then you can pick up from the main school 

office at any time between 1.30pm and 3.30pm. Parents of Year 6 children, please 

be aware we will NOT be allowing these children to walk home on their own at 

1.30pm. Please ensure Year 6 children are collected if you want to take them  

early. We will only allow them to walk home unaccompanied at 3.30pm. 

 

There is a Google form being sent to all parents so we are aware of those being 

picked up early and those not. Please complete this as soon as possible. 

 

Have a lovely weekend.  

  

Best wishes, 

 

Paul Anderson 

Headteacher 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.manchesterfire.gov.uk%2Fyour-safety%2F&data=05%7C01%7Clynn.perry%40stockport.gov.uk%7C85841bff5c1b4b3ac6d008dadeaa7620%7Ca05ef69e61494fbaa40cdf338810f644%7C0%7C0%7C638067120961489871%7CUnkn
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rlss.org.uk%2Fwinter-water-safety&data=05%7C01%7Ctanya.cross%40stockport.gov.uk%7C2dabaaa233bd4ae8d32908daddb5584a%7Ca05ef69e61494fbaa40cdf338810f644%7C0%7C0%7C638066068202596858%7CUnknown%
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